
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— 
Calvary Christian Church in the 
annex just north of the church, 
3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow 
the General Membership meet-
ing at the Calvary Christian 
Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meet-
ing, at 7:00 pm, Del City Com-
munity Center, second Tuesday 
of the month. 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
   As we begin this New Year, I would like to thank all the people that have 
kept this Neighborhood Watch operational over the last year. We have Dis-
trict Captains and Block Captains to thank for getting our news letter out 
each month. Also a big thanks to Joe Satterwhite for all the work he puts in 
creating the newsletter.  Thanks to the members that attend our member-
ship meetings and help make the decisions that need to be made. A spe-
cial thanks to the Officers that run the Neighborhood watch Group; Pat 
Satterwhite, Yvonne Hirsch, RoseMary Bolton and John Hirsch. Without 
them, nothing would have gotten accomplished. The biggest thanks of all 
go to the Patrollers; those people that volunteer their time, use of their ve-
hicle and cost of gas to help make our neighborhood a safer place to live. 
Again, Thanks to All! 
 
   Our Officer elections were held in December. RoseMary Bolton was un-
able to continue as the Assistant Treasurer and has stepped down. Eva 
Beebe volunteered to fill the position and was elected by membership 
vote. All other Officers were reelected by membership vote to their current 
position as there were no candidates submitting their nominations. 
 
  Coming up the 1

st
 of March, our annual Membership renewal starts. As 

you may know, DANWA membership runs from the 1
st
 of March thru the 

28
th
 of February the following year. On 1 March all memberships expire 

and must be renewed. 
 
  For the month of November, most of the crime went down, the exceptions 
being vandalism’s and burglary of businesses. A lot of the November activ-
ity was in apartment complexes or businesses. There were only two resi-
dential burglaries and again in November those were in the area just off 
Sunnylane. The Del City Police Department had another good month for 
burglary arrests with 10 arrests in November, this following 11 arrests in 
October. 
 
  Here’s hoping everyone has a great year; Be Safe! 
 

    James Standfill  677-2333 danwapres@flash.net 
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DANWA Officers, email, and web-

site info. 

President - James Standfill 677-2333 
Email:danwapres@flash.net 

Vice President - John Hirsch 670-3971 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 672-0409 

Treasurer - Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Asst. Treasurer - RoseMary Bolton  

670-3690 

Patrol Captain - —we still need one—
Email: —————————- 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

672-0409  Email: danwanews@cox.net 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

District Captains:  These are the peo-
ple responsible for getting your newslet-
ters to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

——————————- 
Del City  

Code Enforcement  
670-7379 

codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
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Lend a hand! 
We need Block Captains for: 

 

 1. S.E. 43rd between Sunnylane and Wofford 
 

Please call Jim 677-5044 
 

2. One-half of Angela between Oakbrook 
and Angela Circle 

 
3. Del View from Princess to Del Aire 

 
Please Call Yvonne 670-3971 

 
Block captains are a vital part of our volunteers who 

deliver the newsletter to our neighbors. 
 

We still need some help for block captains—Some 
people are delivering two and three routes, can you 

give them a hand? 
Would you like to help?  It’s good exercise one day a 

month. 
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December 2011 Meeting Highlights 
  

Sixteen members were welcomed to the meet-
ing. 

The Boy Scouts posted the colors and lead the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The secretary and treasurer’s reports were re-
viewed and approved. 

 Crime stats were provided and discussed. 
  

Old business: 
none 

  
New business:  

The current officers were elected to remain with 
one exception, RoseMary relinquishing Asst. 

Treasurer and Eva Beebe was elected as new 
Asst. Treasurer. 

 
Yearly Audit was discussed 

 
The meeting was adjourned  

 
Pat Satterwhite won the door prize  

DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 

November 2011 plus City wide stats 
 

Prowler =  0  (0)  [2]  {0} 
 

Vandalism =  9  (3)  [3]  {23} 
44xx Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 11/15/2011 1554 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/16/2011 0808 
44xx Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 11/17/2011 1739 
31xx Oakbrook Dr.  11/18/2011 1044 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/20/2011 1313 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/20/2011 1324 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/20/2011 1326 
42xx Angela Dr.   11/20/2011 1823 
48xx Woodview Dr.  11/23/2011 1625 

 

Larceny =  6  (11)  [6]  {44} 
33xx Del Aire Dr.   11/07/2011 1454 
30xx Vickie Dr.   11/07/2011 1840 
47xx SE 29th St. (Business) 11/17/2011 1239 
45xx SE 29th St. (Business) 11/21/2011 1039 
45xx SE 29th St. (Business) 11/25/2011 0912 
48xx SE 44th St. (Business) 11/28/2011 1227 

 
Residential Burglary =  3  (4)  [3]  {30}  
44xx SE 37th St.   11/02/2011 0925 
45xx SE 35th St.   11/25/2011 1614 

 
Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0)  [2]  {2} 
 
Stolen Vehicle =  3  (4)  [0]  {19} 
44xx SE 44th St.   11/13/2011 0952 
40xx SE 29th St. (Business) 11/22/2011 1508 
42xx Kim Dr.   11/25/2011 1325 

 
Burglary of Business =  2  (0)  [0]  {6} 
43xx SE 29th St.   11/05/2011 0826 
45xx SE 29th St.   11/13/2011 2334 

 
Auto Burglary =  3  (4)  [3]  {15} 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/18/2011 1537 
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment) 11/18/2011 1549 
44xx Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 11/22/2011 1145 

 

() = Prior month counts 
{} = Same month prior year 
{} = Del City wide counts for same period 

 

We welcome our new neighbors 
and new members to our 

neighborhood 
WELCOME!! 
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 
Over 30 years in Del City 

4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 

www.nolens.biz 

5/12 3/12 

N o t I c e — a n y   a n d  a l l   a d ’ s   p l a c e d   I n   t h e   D e l   A I r e   D e f e n d e r   a r e   p a I d   a d v e r t I s e m e n t s   

PUT YOUR CAR KEYS BESIDE YOUR BED AT NIGHT 
Put your car keys beside your bed at night.  If you hear a noise outside your home or maybe someone trying to get in your house, just 
press the panic button for your car.  The alarm will be set off, and the horn will continue to sound until either you turn it off or the car 
battery dies. 
This tip came from another neighborhood watch coordinator.  Next time you come home for the night and you start to put your keys 
away, think of this:  It's a security alarm system that you probably already have and requires no installation.  Test it.  It will go off from 
most everywhere inside your house and will keep honking until your alarm resets, the battery runs down, or until you reset it with the 
button on the key fob chain.  It works if you park in your driveway or garage.  If your car alarm goes off when someone is trying to 
break into your house, odds are the would be burglar or rapist won't stick around…   After a few seconds all the neighbors will be look-
ing out their windows to see who is out there and sure enough the criminal won't want that;  and remember to carry your keys while 
walking to your car in a parking lot.  The alarm can work the same way there ..... This is something that should really be shared with 
everyone.  Maybe it could save a life or a sexual abuse crime. 
This idea would also be useful for any emergency, such as a heart attack, where you can't reach a phone.  The suggestion would be 
to carry your car keys with you in case you fall outside and you can’t be heard.  You can activate the car alarm and then someone 
know there's a problem and hopefully come running or looking for you.  

Happy New Year from all of us to YOU all……. 

I thank our readers for writing articles to place in the newsletter 
  
1.  I walk the track on sooner from 44th to 29th and noticed that there are STOP signs on the side of the walking track 
for the walkers and joggers.  This is for all of us to STOP and check the traffic before crossing the street, we, as walk-
ers & joggers, DO NOT HAVE THE RIGHT A WAY, the vehicle traffic does.  As drivers, we have almost hit joggers a 
couple of times when turning in off of Sooner as they did NOT STOP.  It is hard to stop quickly when turning in from 
Sooner.  Please express to the walkers & joggers they MUST STOP or make sure there is no traffic before crossing the 
street (the stop signs back this up). 
  
2.  Also, the people walking their dogs, and I have walked mine, on the track, should bring a sack to pick up their dogs 
"poop"   it sometimes is all over the track...there are several trash cans on the track.  When we lived in Arizona, that was 
a MUST when walking your dog!..  Also, people just walking their dogs up and down our street let them "poop" in our 
front yard as well as other neighbors yards...  Would appreciate a little courtesy on other dog owners... 

 Thank you,  D. E. 
 
Editor note, please use common courtesy and pick up after your animal, please heed, 
the walkers and joggers will appreciate not having to run the obstacle course. 
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Neighborhood Watch Association  DANWA Short membership application form 
P.O. Box 55558 
Del City, OK 73155 
Membership to DANWA is 1 March to 28 February the following year and dues are ($12.00).  If joining through the year, dues are 
prorated as follows: Apr-$11, May-$10, Jun-$9, Jul-$8, Aug-$7, Sep-$6, Oct-$5, Nov-$4 Dec-$3, Jan-$2, Feb-$1.  Provide the fol-
lowing information along with membership dues to the above address. 
 
Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Last Name:_____________________  First Name___________________________ Cell Phone:_____________ 
 
Home Phone:____________________  Work Phone:____________________ Safe Room:___ Storm Cellar:___ 
 
Spouse/Other Name:________________________Work Phone:______________Cell Phone:_______________ 
 
Names of Children in Home:___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Emergency Contact Name:______________________________________Phone:_________________________ 
 
Please provide as much information as possible since it could be necessary to contact the individual in an emergency.  
This registration is for the sole possession of the Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA) and is protected 
from any unauthorized disclosure other than to local law enforcement officials, the officers and patrollers of DANWA and 
is for official use only. 

These are some of the things your membership dues have allowed DANWA to do in helping 
the neighborhood in 2011: 

Cookout for the Orval Ray Towers residents 
Purchase Super Balls for parade 

Donation to the Townsend Elementary Super Party and Beach Parties 
Donation for Boy Scouts Troop 60 summer trip 

Donation to the Del Quest Organization 
Donation for the National Night Out 

Purchase Glow Bracelets for Halloween 
Donation to the Townsend Elementary Scholarship fund Donation to the Food Pantry 

Purchase equipment for use by patrollers and bases 

Scout Corner 
Hello DANWA, 
 We had a slow month.   With Halloween and vacations we didn’t have too much planned.  Our 
Veteran’s Day camp-out had to be cancelled. 
 Last month we did have a Webelos Woods camp-out where we taught some simple fishing skills to 
the younger cub scouts at Eagle Lake.  We still have some boating to do, GPS work and fishing.  We will try 
for a Red Rock Canyon camp-out next month.  The weather should be prefect. 
 
 On Dec. 10th Matt received his Eagle Rank.  We should have some pictures on the web soon. 
 
 We currently have openings for 3 boys to join our ranks. We do not need parents. 
John 
SM Troop 60 
 
 We also want to Thank DANWA for their support for the Troop.  Without them we could not do the things we do. 
 Check out some of our pics at… http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR  
 If you have a son interested in getting out and learning some interesting stuff, come down to one of our meetings   
 
 Please save your aluminum cans for us.  If you have cans you can call (John- 672-0633) or drop them off.  Remember each 
bag helps pay for dues, equipment and helps keep the cost of events down.  Please no aluminum pans or foils.  The metal recyclers 
yell at me when there is foil in the bags. 
 
Thanks, 
John, SM T60 

http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR

